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It has been a busy month for the Spooner Area School District’s Community
Education. There has been a lot of activity in both of our Out of School Time
(OST) programs and our first Community Education event has been scheduled.
We will be attending the Lion King on Sunday, April 28, 2024. Please see the flyer
elsewhere in this publication for more information.

Our OST program is funded by the federal government through Nita M Lowey
21st Century Community Learning Center Grant. Both Spooner Elementary
School and Spooner Middle School receive $100,000 per year to run this
awesome program which provides reading and math enrichment in a safe,
nurturing environment. We are in the last year of a 5-year cycle at Spooner
Elementary School and have just completed our application so that this program
can continue on for the next 5 years. It is a highly competitive process and we
will find out in May if we have been awarded this grant for another five years..

One of the very best parts of having to complete an application has been in the
reimagining of our OST program at Spooner Elementary School. Through a
careful examination of our program, we know that our greatest needs are to
secure a third van to transport an additional 18 students to and from the OST
program and also to more effectively address our students social emotional
well-being. We also will be rebranding our program in the fall of 2024 to leave
the name HIGH FIVE and become the MIGHTY ENGINES… a more appropriate
homage to our proud past as a railroad town. Our grant targets these areas as
part of our goals for the next five years.  

The grant was a comprehensive look at our community, our school, our students
and their needs. A new component of this submission was a video that explains
how the OST program will elevate the assets found in our community. To do this,
we created a video called Roadie the Rail and the MIGHTY ENGINES.  

One of the other components of our grant application was to address how we
interact with the Spooner community, Build Partnerships with other community
organizations and seek volunteers to assist us in our work. That's where you
come in! We are always looking for people to help us prepare the future of our
community to lead productive and fulfilling lives. There are many ways to assist
us. If you might like to join our community Advisory Board feel free to reach out
to me. The Board meets three times per year. Both of our sites are looking for
volunteers to work with students in group settings and one-on-one situations
where building powerful relationships with students helps them become
successful. Some people volunteer one day a week for an hour between 3pm
and 4pm. If you would like more information, do not hesitate to reach out to me.

As I have grown fond of saying, it's a great day to be a RAIL. Thank you for your
support of Community Education as we guide young people towards a bright
future.
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Exploring Engineering

Fun & Games

Science Experiments

Students proudly show off their
Lego creations.

Jenga isn’t just for playing
games...the wooden blocks can be
used for building, too!

Bromothymol Blue changes from
blue to yellow with the introduction
of carbon dioxide.

Welcoming Baby!
A baby girl was born on January 19, at 6.5 pounds and 18.5
inches to parents Mark & Carmen Halvorson and big siblings
Sigve, SImona and Sullivan.  She is named Synneve Mariya
(pronounced Sin-YEV-eh) and is affectionately called Neve.  
Miss Carmen will be on maternity leave the remainder of the
school year and leaves the program in the capable hands of
Community Education Director Pat Barnett. Wishing
everyone a happy and healthy second semester!

SES is Busy, Busy!
It's been an exciting time at Spooner Elementary School
as we have revamped our schedule to be more
conducive to the needs of our students. We've also
added a special day on Thursdays where we work in
small learning communities to explore STEAM (Science,
Technology, Engineering, Arts and Mathematics). In our
first two weeks, we studied the effects of bromothymol
blue and carbon dioxide, The Maillard Effect on
marshmallows. At the end of that experiment we had
s'mores!  

We've also been more intentional in our use of STEAM
to create activities that focus on engineering, the Arts
and Science. We are also looking to increase student
leadership by having our third and fourth graders
become leaders to our younger participants as Gaga
Ball Referees and snack assistants.

We also celebrated with Miss Carmen at the birth of her
daughter and made cards for her and wished her well as
she began her maternity leave. We hope to see her back
next fall!



3rd Quarter Middle Club School Schedule



Upcoming Community Education Events



Join Our Amazing Team!



Save the Date for Summer School 2024


